Regular Meeting			 			        		May 26, 2020
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, May 26th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matt Dodge and Kaydee Miller present.  Supervisors Richard Barto and Lanny Wertz were absent. Visitors present included Michael Burger, Larry Stout and Todd Winder.

Public Concern – Michael Burger, CENSUS Bureau, was present to discuss the importance of completing your census questionnaire.  Michael requested the Supervisors encourage the citizens of the Township to complete their forms.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.

	Road Master Report –Checked PA one calls, checked storm drains and inspection for Loss Control Standards. Installed drop box at office door, fix RR sign on Saeger Station, post was broken. Mowed grass at park, back fields (some areas too wet) and around Township buildings and washed the mower off. Crack sealed on Pinchtown Rd (McNett to Rt 15) and put new mailboxes up. Fixed road signs that were broken from wind, sprayed weeds at the park, blow out cracks on Brouse Rd, opened pipes on Riddell Rd, Park Drive, Sherwood Dr, Punkin Center, and State Home Rd, Brick Church Rd, Hemlock Hill & Middle Road, Armstrong and Bastian Rd. Repaired broken hose on the boom mower. Pull weeds, plant flowers, clean floor and pick up hydraulic oil. Crack seal Brouse Rd, Middle Rd and Punkin Center. Picked up cold patch material at HRI, patched pot holes in the township and put berming material at the end of Brouse Rd and Rt. 405.
 	 
	 Unfinished Business – Resolution 2020-03 –Extending the Face Value Period for Payment of Real Property Taxes (May 13, 2020) Matt Dodge made motion, Kaydee Miller second the motion. Supervisor Dodge questioned the complaint made for the property across from Hulsizer’s the Pool Deck, the Motor Home, vehicles ect.
  
New Business 
· Approve Plan Resolution for WBRA’s Cemetery Hill Road Sewer Extension. Kaydee Miller made the motion, Matt Dodge second motion.

· Approve Excess Maintenance Agreement—Matrix Service Company.
Matt Dodge made the motion, Kaydee Miller second the motion.
  
Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   






The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	46 Checks	$ 44,540.42
			State Fund	 	  1 Checks	$      325.08
		 
	Public Comment – Todd Winder obtained a price from Sutphen Corp. for the new fire truck, total sum of $547,375.55.  Todd also commented the fire department has not received any COVID 19 calls, the Summer Alive program reached out to the fire department to use their kitchen to prepare meals for the children and he requested the letter from the Secretary for the September 11th Memorial Ride.   Township resident, Larry Stout, discussed changing the pumping of the On-lot Septic Systems from 3 to 5 years.  Todd Winder discussed the deals between the fire company and West Branch Authority trading training for sewer invoices, but at the time the fire department is paying for water and sewer.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote, at 7:30 to conduct an Executive Session, returning at 8:00 to adjourn the regular meeting.



							Janet F. Mincemoyer, Secretary




					 
